Buckingham, Hamilton and Ruskin Association
Minutes of the meeting held 26 February 2020 at 30 Hamilton Drive

1. Frances Goldman welcomed those present.
Present:  Joanna Clarke, John Elder, Frances Goldman, Christine McGuigan, Colin Miller

2. Apologies:  Mark Rickards, Susan Triesman

3. Minutes of meeting on 15 January 2020 – approved

4. Matters arising
Christine and Frances advising that Linda has tendered her resignation from the committee, due to time pressure and work and family commitments.  It is hoped by all that she will continue to be involved with the Association on a less formal basis.
a. Bank account
The Association’s new account with Clydesdale Bank is now open.  Frances has a card and PIN for it so can pay in cheques received from members.  The account is fee-free for this year, and if our use is reasonable it may remain free in the following year.
b. Roads and Parking
Frances has continued communication with the Council.  Whilst they had previously agreed to come out and look at our concerns in-situ they are now saying there isn’t any point coming out.  They have put up some more signage about parking only in marked bays and there is signage up in relation to repainting of the disabled parking bays.  Frances explained that they are not addressing notices at the entrances to the area at Ruskin Place and Hamilton Park Avenue (where there are double yellow lines).  There is always a 4x4 parked in the unmarked space at the entrance to Ruskin Place for example – this should either be made a formal parking space or kept free.
c. Bins, Recycling and Refuse collection
Frances has requested via Martha Wardrop and HCC twelve smaller grey food bins for Ruskin Lane.  No appointment has been arranged yet for the walk around the area with the Council.  Colin spoke with the refuse collectors, there are now three totally separate collections but he has been told that the green “general waste” bins are collected both every 2 weeks and every 8 days and there is still no timetable.
Discussing whether we should request that the recycling skip is removed from the south end of Hamilton Park Avenue.  In Ruskin Lane some bin areas are not big enough, for example at Ruskin Place where people store bins in two properties’ back gardens, where there are six green bins which are not enough for the neighbouring flats and no space for blue bins, which go on the opposite side of the lane.
d. Hillhead Community Council
Frances circulated by email the agenda for the last meeting on 13 February although no-one had been able to attend on this occasion.

e. Continuity of Membership
Frances has received a £50 membership fee from Hamilton House Hotel (above Kothel).  Christine has been approached by a neighbour looking to join the Viewpoint messaging group.  
f. AOCB
Ann Westwood in Belmont Crescent who has been organising the maintenance of the triangle garden in Belmont Lane mentioned that there is a planning/licensing application in for BBQ Kings (on the corner of Belmont St) to open until 3am, which appears to be a renewal of their existing permission.  Ann suggested that we might consider having a councillor along to a joint meeting of our groups to explain the licensing renewal process in our partially residential area (e.g. BBQ Kings, Cottonrake).  It was also mentioned that one of the residents in the flats above the Co-Op (off Belmont St) regularly raises an issue at HCC meetings about rats in their development.
We may need a larger venue than the CHT premises to hold meetings, particularly any joint meetings.
A query was raised as to whether we could consider introducing an “associate membership” for those outwith our area boundaries?  This was thought to be possible and further consideration would be given to this.

5. Date and Venue of Next Meeting:  Wednesday 25 March at 30 Hamilton Drive.
